Thursday March 12, 2020

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes Approved. 2-27-20 & 3-4-20 Special

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

PUBLIC SPEAKS

Shawn Lynch, Fire Chief, did an update on the COVID-19. Lynch said 5 cases in the state and 1 in Stark county. Terry Seeberger, attorney for Durbin, presented Resolution 12-20 to the Trustees. Scott Gordon, mayor of Zoar, wanted to know why the changed the recycling containers at Giant Eagle to separate items rather than throwing all into one container. Phil Salvo also wondered why the change. Trustees Ritterbeck stated that it was because of the contamination people were putting into the single system.

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for February to review and sign

Resolutions

Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ritterbeck to approve Resolution 12-20 establishing a TIF district for Durbin development, Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes.

Meeting

Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to have Reilly Sweeping do some sweeping for \$2,500. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to spend about \$180,000 paving this summer. Roll call Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to put in a handicap portable toilet at the River Community Park. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to pay \$1,237 to update the software for the zoning computer. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to participate in the Health Department's mosquito spraying program. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to subscribe to the Times Reporter. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Trustees agreed to open the compost March 23, 2020. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST:		APPROVED:	
	, Fiscal Officer		, Chairman
John P. McClellan.		Don Ackerman	
	, Trustee		, Trustee
Matthew S. Ritterbeck		Michael Haueter	